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Dear Friends, 

Lisa and I had a wonderful cruise last month to the southern 

Caribbean except for the rough winds and seas for a couple of 

days!  We enjoyed the chance to relax and refresh.  I must   

admit that not having to make our bed or cook for a week 

spoiled us.  One particular experience that we had in Aruba, stuck with me and I 

wish to share it with you.  Aruba was our last destination and port - what a      

beautiful place and the weather, water, and shopping were wonderful.  We had  

decided that we would have a late lunch in one of our favorite places – the Hard 

Rock Cafe.  We had seen its sign as we passed it on the main street with some of 

the nicer shops earlier in the morning and we were looking forward to the meal.  

As it approached 1:00, we decided to walk back to it and were anticipating a     

delicious dining experience.  When we arrived there and went upstairs, we found 

only merchandise to purchase and there was a sign which read, “This is only a 

Hard Rock store.  The restaurant is located about 10 minutes drive from here by 

taxi at the north end of the island.  We apologize for any inconvenience.”  What a 

bait and switch and I told the employee that it was not very cool!  What to do?  We 

went back down on the street,  I looked in Lisa’s eyes, and hailed a taxi.  We went 

to the real Hard Rock and had a great time and local taxi drivers benefitted as well!  

The event has caused me to think about expectations.  Lisa and I had expectations 

that were realistic and appropriate.  We had enjoyed great experiences at Hard 

Rock before, there was a sign on the street in Aruba which read, ―Hard Rock 

Cafe‖, there was no mention of it being only a store, etc.  Our ―surprise‖ and    

subsequent disappointment made me think about expectations we all have and in 

particular, those visitors may have when they come to our church.  To be fair, we 

cannot possibly meet everyone’s expectations – some of which may even be quite 

unrealistic and unfair.  Still, they come with their own history and past experiences 

with churches – some may be good and some may have been negative.  We need 

to think about our visitors and try as much as possible to be hospitable and       

welcoming.  They expect our church to be such and I’m thankful we are a loving 

and welcoming place.  We had 20 new members in 2012 and that due in part (with 

appropriate credit to God first) to your energy, efforts, and embrace of them!   

Hungry visitors will continue to come and our building and sign are no gimmick or 

trick.  We do love and serve people.  I am proud of the fact that you so beautifully 

represent the motto of the United Church of Christ: 

“No matter who you are or where you are on life’s 

journey, you’re welcome here.” 
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Assistant Pastor 

                        Financial Update 
                             Operational Budget as of 12/30/12 

                                      ACTUAL    BUDGET 

                    Jan.-Dec. 2012              Jan.-Dec.. 2012 

 Income                 $178,275    $167,000 

 Expenses               $172,414                         $166,171 

 Net                 $    5,861     $       829 

 

 

 
Respectfully submitted by  

2012 has come to an end and we had a successful year!  Our expenses were higher than what we budgeted, but 

fortunately our income was also higher than expected.  We finished the year in the black and I have faith that 

2013 will be even better! Thanks to everyone for their support and I wish you all a very Happy New Year.   

Respectfully submitted, Susie Greiff, Treasurer  

 

 

It was quite fulfilling reviewing my records of last year while writing my Annual     

Reports; and,  I must say -- 2012 was quite a wonderful year for POUCC.  Now, as I 

am reviewing activities for the month of January, I have to say that we've hit the 

ground running for the year 2013! 

 

 Our Youth Group had a wonderful time on their Walk on Water Weekend Retreat at Pilgrim 

Congregational Church in Miami, and we all enjoyed their sharing about their experience last Sunday 

in church. They plan on attending the Peace River Canoeing Youth Event in March which will be 

more costly than the last two retreats, so they are planning car washes and bake sales to help with ex-

penses.  Watch and listen for details during February. 

 

 Reid Hughes will now be teaching our Jr. High Sunday School class on a regular basis, which 

will allow me to be available in case of a classroom emergency, or to substitute teach whenever       

necessary for any class.  This also gives me an opportunity to float from class to class in order to keep 

in touch with what's going on Sunday mornings. 

 

 We now have a second Spiritual Life Team scheduled to begin this month.  Bobbie McKay, 

who originated the program, will be doing a presentation Sunday, February 10th from 3:00-4:00 for 

our new team and anyone else who is interested.  Please let me know if you plan on attending.   

"Discover God; Share the Gift; Change your Life; Change the World." 

 

 

Joyfully, 
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OPERATIONS TEAM  

DEACON’S CORNER 

               Your Operations Team continues to be busy, as you hopefully have noticed, by opening 

     up a new doorway into our sanctuary from the Jim Reed room.  The reason for this is to            

     help eliminate the congestion that seems to happen between services and events we have 

     in the Sanctuary upon other occasions. 

We are also asking that there be a little more space between the back row of our chairs and the new sound   

system area.  That area is really congested if seats are moved back from where they are found.  Please re-

sist the temptation to get further away from Pastor Bill during our service.  Makes him feel bad. 

The Deacons closet has now been moved to the two closet doors near Pastor Bill’s office. 

Something most of you don’t see is added shelving in the attic space over the office, which has been     

badly needed and is now much more efficient. 

We’ve had some water usage problems with some toilets that have not quite shut off after a flush and three   

toilets have new flappers that have fixed the problem.  One of our urinals in the men’s room has been 

fixed as well.  Port Orange water is expensive and we need NOT to have leaks or faucets left on in the 

bathrooms.  That has happened upon occasion. 

Operations negotiated with the city of Port Orange when we had a VERY large monthly water bill (way 

out of our normal) to see if that could be reduced.  It was reduced but we were told that would be a one 

time offer.   

Operations needs ALL of your eyes looking around to help us.  If  any of you ever see anything            

concerning the physical structure of our church that seems askew please TELL someone in Operations or 

any other leadership member and we will address it quickly.  It may be nothing, but it also may be    

something that really needs to be addressed.  Please help!  Next Operations Meeting is Monday,          

February 11th.   Dalen Mills, Operations Chairman 

Hello to all and welcome to 2013 since the Mayans missed, ha! This year hopes to find 

us as a diaconate and congregation with changes that will enhance our experience of 

worship. I would be remiss if I did not thank all the deacons for their fine support and 

guidance this past year. We are blessed to have such a fine group and looking forward to 

additions to help further the faith of this church. As I said before, we are going to have 

many projects that you will hear about from all of our teams.  I encourage you to jump 

in as you are able and try something you will be surprised at what you get from it.  Please remember the 

deacons put your worship experience first, and any concerns please find one of us—we will be happy to 

help.  2013 Deacons will be installed February 17th.    Joe Thompson, Chairman  

                                                                                                                                                                                         

   Any use of the church facilities by members or outside groups must be presented to  

              and  approved by the Operations Team and the Church Council. 

   Also, due to insurance regulation and liability issues, we can no longer permit use of 

   our parking lot by non-members for non-church events.  

   Lastly, our church owes the Florida Conference Dues the first of each year.  The 

   dues for 2013 are $14.50 per each family member and the envelope can be found in 

              your yearly offering envelope boxes.  
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THE GIFT AND THRIFT STORE 

Total proceeds from the store this year are $30,611.50 with the average deposit per 

week, $524.72.  There is always a need for helpers.  If you can spare at least three 

hours per week, please talk with me.  This is a perfect opportunity for not only 

women but men to give back to God and to help others. 

Thanks to the 30 plus volunteers and wonderful donations from friends and 

neighbors.  We continue to provide nearly new items at very reasonable prices.  

From linens to fine china and crystal to clothing, we appreciate your donations. 

We are also blessed to help many in need and the Missions Committee with items 

directly from the store.  I am so very proud to be a part of this congregation.  I know that our church will 

continue to grow and welcome new members and friends. 

Total deposits for the life of the Store = $356,666 

God is good every day and in every way. 

Thanks to all of you for supporting your Gift and Thrift Store. 

With love and peace,  Barb Pountain 

YOUTH RETREAT 

Chaperoned by Sher Buller and Tracy Davis, many of our youth attended the ―Walk on Water‖ Youth    

Retreat in North Miami, FL.  The statewide event was held on the weekend of January 18th-20th.  Among 

other activities, the youth shared in workshops, common worship activities, and in an environmental     

mission project by doing a beach clean-up.  Everyone had a great time and are looking forward to the next 

retreat in March.  Special thanks to Jackie Clough for the use of her van for transportation.  Those attend-

ing were  Hunter and Payton Bryan, Elijah and Tommy Buller, Dallas Davis, Lauren Scalf, Trey and Van 

Thompson, and Kaylei Wierzbicki.   

                                                                                       

 

 

 

 

                                                                               

 

  Youth Group Car Wash & Bake Sale: February  9th & 16th,  & 

23rd 10:00-2:00 PM  here at the Church. Proceeds will help our 

youth’s upcoming trip to the next retreat.  Watch the weekly bulletin 

for updates! 
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                   YOUR FOOD BASKET DONATIONS 

MISSION NOTES 
                                       We participated in a project for the Mended Little Hearts with gifts delivered in                 

                           January.  Shannan Wierzbicki was the project leader.   

                            The sock box will continue to be available to those who can provide a pair or two.  

      Glasses are always needed as well. 

      We had a successful bake sale on Election Day with the total of $1,230 being 

                            raised.  We participated in the Crop Walk program by furnishing over 100 jars of 

peanut butter.  A few walkers participated also.  We provided 24 Palm Terrace students with two gifts 

each for Christmas as well as a check for $100.  Thanks to Jeanette Campbell for taking on this project.  

We collected items for  the Palmetto House Christmas Project headed up by Jack & Pat Hilgenberg as 

well as a donation of $100.  We delivered 10 afghans to Boggy Creek; thanks to all who crocheted or   

knitted. We  continue to provide prayer shawls to those who are in need of the comfort of being wrapped 

in love and prayer.  Our food Sunday each month has provided much food to those who need help.  We 

thank Chuck Konopsky for making sure this food is delivered to HUM.  We sent donations of $100 to 

both CROP and HUM. 

We made arrangements to reduce the number of times a  month we feed the Palmetto House residents 

since our Teams are few in number.  Finances and willing participants all play a role in how much we can 

do as a membership. 

We are always grateful for the change you put in the mission boxes since it increases the projects we can 

continue to support.  Jackie Gaither, Missions Chairman  

2013 CAMPAIGN: SHARING BRINGS JOY: The UCC partners with      

Christians from eight other Protestant denominations and Church World Service in 

the ecumenical One Great Hour of Sharing Offering, thus multiplying our               

effectiveness and extent of our witness.  In cooperation with Global Ministries, ACT 

Alliance, Interchurch Medical Assistance, Foods Resource Bank, Oikocredit,     

Freedom from Hunger and hundreds of local partners around the world, One Great 

Hour of Sharing is part of a remarkable network of service and caring that is         

efficient, effective and faithful.  This mission collection will be taken up on        

                        Sunday, March 10th. 

                          We recently received a thank you note from the faculty, staff, students and parents of   

     Palm Terrace Elementary School for the jackets and books at Christmas and our support              

     throughout 2012.                                                                                                                                                                                

     We also received a note from Dee Carroll (Sher Buller’s mother) thanking us for the           

     beautiful prayer shawl and all the prayers lifted on her behalf.  

We continue to collect food items to donate to the Episcopal Help Center. Communion                       

Sundays are designated as “Fill the Food Basket” Sunday.  Over 27 bags of food were                             

donated on the first Sunday last month. If we all bring a food donation, we will fill the basket               

each month. Please be generous and make sure all donations have NOT passed their                                  

expiration dates (clearly marked on all cans, boxes, and containers).  There is a specific need                   

for rice and peanut butter...PLEASE donate ONLY 1 pound bags of rice and 1 pound jars                         

of peanut butter so they can be given to individual families.  
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POUCC ANNUAL MEETING 

Fifty-Six members were in attendance at our 2013 Annual Meeting held on Sunday, 

January 27, 2013.  Moderator Sher Buller called the meeting to order.  After she 

opened the meeting with prayer, the first item on the agenda was to approve the      

Minutes from the 2012 Annual Meeting.  The 2012 Annual Reports were presented and          

reviewed. The 2013 Slate of Officers and Budget were presented and accepted as well.  

All in attendance were supportive and expressed thanks to the Nominating Committee 

and those who have served us over the past year.  As a surprise, Pastor Bill presented Sher Buller with a 

gift certificate for a manicure/pedicure and thanked her for her wonderful service to the congregation for 

the past three years—one year as Chair of the Search Committee and two years as Moderator.  After a 

standing ovation for Sher, she closed the meeting with prayer. 

Special Note: We were pleased to also announce that Kathy Shaffner’s role with us as our Office                    

Manager has been enhanced to also include some of the duties formally done by the Financial Secretary.  

This change gives us needed backup in our Financial Ministries.  As always, volunteers are always                

welcome.   A big thanks to Joanne Flatt who has served us so well in that capacity for many years! 

SERVICE OF RECOGNITION & CONSECRATION 

At a special combined service on January 27, 2013, we hosted a special service 

of Recognition and Consecration.  In that service, we recognized and thanked 

our Minister Emeritus, Rev. Dr. Bill Ebbert who has served in that capacity 

since 2004.  Bill has also served our congregation ably during some tough days 

over the past 20 years.  Bill is currently the chaplain at Bishop Glen Retirement        

Community where he has been for over 16 years.  We also recognized and 

prayed for the ministry of our own Rev. Dr. Raymond Hargrove, newly           

appointed Regional Conference Minister of Florida UCC.  Last but not least, we held a special service of 

Consecration and Installation for our new Assistant Pastor, Beverly 

Schafer.  Pastor Bill led a special Laying on of Hands Ceremony during 

that installation.  Pastor Beverly was given a liturgical stole as a symbol 

of her office and a Sue Turner presented Beverly with a beautiful       

turquoise cross that she made especially for her (Sue also surprised   

Pastor Bill with one she made for him as well!). 

 

WOMEN’S PROGRAM 

Approximately 35-40 women participated in the all day annual meeting of the St. 

John’s Mission Council of the Florida UCC women.  The event, entitled ―Celebrate 

Women‖ was an all day event held on Saturday, January 26, 2012.  Over a dozen of 

the attendees were POUCC members.  The leader was our former interim minister 

Pastor Bonnie Lipton and our own Terri Zinke was the song and music leader.  The 

event concluded with a  worship service including Communion. Special Note:  The 

Florida UCC Women  Annual Conference will be held March 8th-10th in               

Cocoa Beach.  For more information go to www.uccwomen.org or contact Jeanette Campbell.  
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 COFFEE FELLOWSHIP SCHEDULE 

SECOND THURSDAY FELLOWSHIP DINNER 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every Second Thursday at  6:00 pm, POUCC has a wonderful Fellowship Dinner in the Jim Reed 

room. If you have attended, you already know that we EAT, TALK, LAUGH, SING and ENJOY each 

other’s company.  
 
       Due to the Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner & Talent Show the next Fellowship Dinner 

will be March 14th.   Sign-up sheet on Sanctuary Bulletin Board.    

NOTES OF THANKS 

                       Schedule for the Fellowship Hour is as follows: 

February -Teaching                                                                          

March - Operations 

MONTHLY LADIES LUNCHEON 

Meets once a month to share a bite and fellowship. Join us on Thursday, February 21st at  

noon at the Olive Garden  Sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board in the Sanctuary or contact 

Jeanette Campbell (788-4959) or  Thea Cloutier  (761-4736)  All are welcome.  

We started off the new year with a computer issue (fried motherboard) and Bob Brew-

ster’s knowledge and help were invaluable.  Thanks so much Bob, couldn’t have gotten 

through it without you! 

Thanks to Bob Gaither for helping to take down the Christmas Decorations and for 

folding the bulletins on a weekly basis.  

And what about the new entry way into the Sanctuary?  Dalen Mills did a great job on that as well as     

relocating the Deacon’s closet and building shelves in the attic.   

If you’ve noticed, we have a new Clavinova on the altar thanks to Jackie Clough.  Your donation will     

enhance our worship services and we greatly appreciated your generosity. 
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PORT ORANGE MUSIC ACADEMY: On Tuesday, February 5th at 6:30 PM  Ed 

Clowers and his talented group will perform for the congregation in the Sanctuary.      

We have submitted the directory for publication.  Just as a reminder, those who had their 

picture taken by Lifetouch are entitled to receive a free copy of the publication.  Copies for 

those who submitted photos for publication can be purchased for $5.00.  If you are          

interested in ordering a copy,  please remit your payment to the Church Office so that we 

may include with our final order.  

 Plan to attend our Shrove Tuesday Pancake Dinner and Talent Show on February 12th 

at 6:00 PM.  Sign-up Sheet is located on the Sanctuary Bulletin Board.  Mark your      

calendars and join us for fellowship and fun! 

CONGRATULATIONS AND  WELCOME: To Marion Woolf    

who joined our congregation by Transfer of Membership on Sunday,         

December 30th.  Marion came to us from Paso Robles, California.        

We’re happy to have you!    

1st ANNUAL CHD AWARENESS 5 K RUN/WALK: Saturday,         

February 9th, Registration starts at 9:00 AM, Race begins at 10:00 AM.     

Run benefits the local support group for families who have children with            

Congenital Heart Defects.  All money raised is used to help the families and 

children affected by CHD’s and education of the community on the #1 birth 

defect.  For more information, see flyer on the Sanctuary bulletin board or   

contact Shannan Wierzbicki at (386) 681-7790 or heartmom11909@cfl.rr.com. 

We recently received notification of the death of Carol Mix Hawkins whose parents, Charles 

and Marion Mix, were long time members of our congregation. A donation of $1,000 was 

made to the Church in her memory and will go towards the development of our west      

property and the establishment of a Pavilion.     

We just received Trey’s new address in California: SA Zinke, Trey, 246 Trident Way, 

SWCC Class 74-1, Coronado, CA  92155.  He can now receive any type of mail and 

would enjoy hearing from you.   

On February 13th at 6:30 PM we will begin our Lenten journey which centers on the 

Seven Last Words of Jesus with the Imposition of Ashes and Communion. The UCC 

congregation from New Smyrna Beach will be joining us in this service.  A full overview 

of  Lent follows on the next page.  
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LENTEN OVERVIEW 
PORT ORANGE UCC LENT 2013 

SEVEN LAST WORDS OF JESUS 

There are seven things that Jesus said when He was on the cross.  These are re-

ferred to as the ―seven words from the cross,‖ and were the last words of Jesus 

on the day of His crucifixion. 

 

First Word   Luke 23: 32-38   “Forgiveness”   February 13  Ash Wednesday at 6:30 p.m. 

Jesus spoke to His Father as He was nailed to the cross.  "Father, forgive them, for they do not know what 

they are doing."  Luke 23:34 

 

Second Word    Luke 23: 39-43    “Presence”    February 17    First Sunday 

Jesus spoke to the thief who was being crucified next to Him."Truly I say to you, today you shall be with 

me in paradise." Luke 23:43 

 

Third Word   John 19: 25b-27   “Your Son”   February 24   Second Sunday 

Jesus spoke to His mother Mary and John who were standing together nearby. To his mother: "Dear 

woman, behold, your son!"  To his disciple: "Behold, your mother!"  And from that day forward, John 

took Mary into his home as his own mother.  John 19:26-27  

 

Fourth Word   Matthew 27: 45-47   “Forsaken”   March 3  Third Sunday 

About the ninth hour Jesus cried out to His Father with a loud voice, "My God, My God, why hast thou 

forsaken me?"  Matthew 27:46 

 

Fifth Word   John 19:  28-29   “Thirst”   March 10    Fourth Sunday 

Jesus, knowing that all things had already been accomplished, in order that the scripture might be fulfilled, 

exclaimed, "I am thirsty." John 19:28 

 

Sixth Word    John 19: 30   “I Am Done”   March 17   Fifth Sunday 

The sixth word was a statement of triumph:  "It is finished." 

 

Seventh Word   Luke 23: 44-49   “In God’s Hands”   March 24   Palm/Passion Sunday  

Jesus cried out to His Father with a loud voice."Father, into Thy hands I commit my spirit." Having said 

this, Jesus breathed His last.  Luke 23:46  

 

Easter Services March 31 

6:45 Sunrise Worship on the Beach 

10:45 Sanctuary Celebration       
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WEST PROPERTY UPDATE 

 

 

As you all can see, the Root Party in December was a huge success.  

The grass is growing, the storm sewer grate has been replaced and 

thanks in large part to Ric Pountain, the brush has been cleared 

from the rear of the property.  The West Property Team met on 

January 20th and reviewed plans for Phase I of the construction 

planned.   

A 24 foot by 24 foot area has been flagged off on the smaller portion of the property nearer the 

church and before the drainage swale.  The decision has been to develop that area first because 

it is smaller, closer to the existing church buildings, and more user friendly for access and    

immediate usage.  We have received bids on a concrete pad and steel roofed pavilion structure 

to erect on that site as soon as adequate funds are raised.  We will begin focusing our efforts on 

raising the needed funds beginning in March.  Be thinking and praying about how you can help 

make this dream become a reality.  Our goal is to have the structure up and available by the 

end of summer.  Stay Tuned! 

                                   Nate Mudge and NATECO completed the initial installation of      

       our new sound and video projection systems on Saturday, January 19th  

                          and our first trial was in worship on the 20th.  The systems worked great  

        and everyone was delighted and surprised at the amazing clarity of the  

new sound system and the power of video projection for readings and videos. Thanks to Billy 

Wiggins and his crew from Economy Electric for their help with this project.   Two additional 

items with reference to these wonderful new resources: 

First, we still need to purchase a  computer and specific software to use with our projection 

system – we borrowed Nate’s for the 20th.  The costs will be $599 for the computer and $389 

for the MediaShout program.  If anyone wants to make a needed contribution to finish this  

project, please call Pastor Bill! 

Second, a general Training session will be held on Saturday February 2nd at 10:00 AM for 

leaders and servants to learn more about the systems and how to use them.  That being said, no 

one is to turn on or use the systems without prior permission from Pastor Bill and the Deacons. 

 

Don’t forget this Sunday, February 3rd is Servant Training Sunday at 

10:00 a.m. 

SOUND SYSTEM UPDATE 
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STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY  
     

 
                   PORT ORANGE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

         PLEDGE FORM – YEAR 2013 

               LIVING GENEROUSLY 

 

 

Dear Members and Friends: 

 

Thank you for your past, present and future support.  May God bless you, your family, and our church 

family in the year ahead. 

Sunday, February 17th is Stewardship Commitment Sunday. The past couple of years have seen changes 

with new growth and new projects.  We are moving ahead as a church family!  We need your continuing 

support to continue to help us with our mission of reaching out while looking up.  We have been diligent 

and faithful stewards in the past and seek to be so in 2013.  

We will be e-mailing you a copy of the stewardship form (it will appear as an attachment) and for those 

without a computer, copies are available on the table in the rear of the Sanctuary.  Please place your     

completed form in the collection plate on February 17th or mail it to the church office. Thank you for 

your past, present and future support.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joe Thompson 

Chair of Deacons 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 " (Tear or Cut along Line) " 

PORT ORANGE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

PLEDGE CARD - 2013 

Name (First) ____________________________   (Last)         

 

Address ________________________________   City        

 

State __________   Zip _______________             Phone        

 

Email: _________________________________ 

 

Pledge Amount:   

 

Yearly $      Monthly $ ________________   Weekly $ _________________ 
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February Birthdays*  

 

Helen Fisher 

Thea Cloutier 

Russ Karel 

Kathryn Manning 

Sierra Zinke 

Trey Zinke 

Bernie Hunt 

Fred Campbell 

 

 

2/1 

2/5 

2/7 

2/10 

 

 

2/27 

FEBRUARY  

ANNIVERSARIES* 

 

Ruth & Bob Brewster 

Helen & James McGuffie 

Harriet & Jack Rogers 

 

2/14/1971 

2/15/1946 

2/20/2005 

  Note: *Please contact the church office to update our  

records if we missed your birthday or  

anniversary. 

 
 
 
              
 
 
 
             PRAYER REQUESTS* 
 Jack Barrick                        Member of POUCC 

 Linda Carey           Friend of Milissa Davis 

 Dee Carroll           Mother of Sher Buller 

 Thea Cloutier           Member of POUCC 

 Dan Dale           Friend of Pastor Bill 

 Delores ―Dee‖ DeRonde     Mother of Suzette Wheeler (Home!) 

 Karen Donahue                   Sister of Harold Kransi 

 Tyler Graf                           Grandson of John & Anne Shaw 

 Susie Greiff                         Member of POUCC 

 Cheryl Harper                  Daughter of JoEllen Hopkins 

 Nancy Hosford                    Bill Wheeler’s Sister 

 Robert Houghman          Friend of the Greiff’s   

 Cecilia Kearney          Friend of Jeanette Campbell 

 F/F of Bob Kirlin          Father-in-Law of Diane Kirlin  

 Helen McGuffie            Member of POUCC 

 Melodie Moore          Friend of Pastor Bill 

 F/F of John Naus          Brother of Dr. Tom Naus 

 Shon Owczarzak          Grandson of Mary Ann Stewart 

 Calvin Poole           Friend of Pastor Bill   

 Tim Schafer           Member of POUCC  

 Steve Sharp                         Friend of the Grieff’s 

 Shane Snodgrass                 Son of Carol Strickland  

 Shelby Thompson               Mother of Joe Thompson 

 Merrylin Trethewey          Friend of Pastor Bill 

 F/F Gilma Truesdell          Friend of Pastor Bill    

 Walker Family                    Sister of Doreen Wheeler  

 Martha, Barbara &              Friends of Carol & Joe Rogers 

 Gene Ward 

 Katy Wilson           Friend of Brewster Family 

 Jean Wishart                       Friend of Jeanette Campbell 

 

                              In Care Facilities: 
  Rosemary Smith                  Member (Sterling House) 

   

              

 
     Special Needs: 
               All of Our Military & Their Families  
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Thrift Store Hours: M-F  9 am – 3 pm                     Church Office Hours: M-F 9 am - 1 pm 

POUCC February 2013 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     

 

1 

          

          CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm  

2 

Sound System  

Training 

10:00  AM 

3Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Training 

10:00 AM 

Traditional  

10:45 am 

4 

 

5 
 

POMA Concert 

6:30 pm 

6   
 
   Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

7 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 

 

 

8                                   

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm  

 

9 

Youth  

Fundraiser 

10:00 AM 

2:00 PM 

10Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am 

Traditional  

10:45 am 

11 

Operations 

6:00 pm 

12 

Shrove Tuesday 

Pancake Dinner 

& Talent Show 

6:00 pm 

13 Palmetto      

House  5:30 pm 

 

Ash Wednesday 

Service 

6:30 PM 

 

14 

 

 

 

15 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

16 

Youth  

Fundraiser 

10:00 AM 

2:00 PM 

17Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am 

Traditional  

10:45 am 

18 

Council 

7:00 pm 

19 

        Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

20 

 Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

21 

Ladies              
Luncheon 

12:00 Noon 

Line Dancing 

       6:00 pm 

 

22 

CPT 

6:30 — 9 pm 

23  

Youth  

Fundraiser 

10:00 AM 

2:00 PM 

24Contemporary  

 8:45 am 

Sunday School  

9:45 am 

Traditional  

10:45 am 

25 

 

26 

Terrific 

Tuesdays 

6:00 pm 

27 

Chime Choir 

6:15-7:15 pm 

Choir Practice  

7:30 pm 

 

28 

 

Line Dancing 

6:00 pm 
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Port Orange 

United Church of Christ 

651 Taylor Road 

Port Orange, FL 32127 

Church Staff 

Senior Minister:    Rev. Dr. Bill Wassner 

Assistant Pastor :   Beverly Schafer 

Pastor Emeritus:   Rev. Dr. C. William Ebbert 

Office Manager:   Kathy Shaffner 

Minister of Music:   Dr. Tom Naus 

Worship Team Leader:   Terri Zinke 

Dancing Angels Leader:   Bonnie Morisset 

Media Communications:  Bob Brewster 

Office Hours 

9:00 AM—1:00 PM 

Monday—Friday 

Sunday Services 

8:45 AM & 10:45 AM 

Sunday School 

9:45 AM 

Phone (386) 788-0920 

Email: uccpo@bellsouth.net  Website: portorangeucc.org 

 


